
Student Success Steering Committee 

Thursday, March 28, 2013 

Attendees: Barbara Schultz-Perez, Diego Navarro, Margery Regalado Rodriguez, Michael Mangin, Phil 
Carr, Sheryl Kern Jones, Matt Halter, Victoria Lewis, Kathie Welch, Dennis Bailey-Fougnier 

Notes:  

Discussion about the Student Success Task Force (SSTF) recommendations and Student Success Act of 
2012 (SB 1456). Where the state-wide discussions are to date and how implementation work groups are 
proceeding. 

Reviewed the discussions that have taken place at Cabrillo thus far and what actions we have taken to 
implement the initiative:  Enrollment Priorities changes; discussions during a Spring Flex Session and 
Faculty Senate.  

General discussions about how we move forward.  Decided to form several work groups that will meet 
to come up with recommendations. These groups will report back to the steering committee at our next 
meeting.  Members of the steering committee will lead groups, but they will recruit staff and faculty to 
join them.  Groups need to let Sandi Moore know when they are meeting. The groups are: 

• Best Practices and Tool Kits for Faculty: Michael Mangin (lead), Phil Carr, Vicki Fabbri, Matt 
Halter, Barbara Schultz-Perez, Sheryl Kern-Jones. 

• Learning Community/Cohorts/Basic Skills: Rachel Mayo (lead), Diego Navarro, Margery Regalado 
Rodriguez, Alex Taurke 

• K-12/Cabrillo Course Alignment/Common Core: Ray Kaupp (S4C) 
• Cost Per Successful Student Analysis: Victoria Lewis (lead), Rick Fillman 
• Distance Learning/MOOCs; Francine Van Meter (lead) and Faculty Senate work group 
• Enrollment Management: Dennis Bailey-Fougnier, Kathie Welch (leads) (bring back to life former 

EM Task force) 
• What can we do now that won’t cost anything: Group decided to see what come out of other 

work groups before making this one active. 

Next Steps:  

• Groups should meet and begin working on deliverables prior to our May meeting 
• Schedule Rick Fillman to present his scorecard analysis to steering committee at the May 

meeting 
• Schedule a meeting in early May (Sandi Moore will schedule) 


